
       

 

 

 

June 2024 

 

Dear Parent/Carer  

 

We have now come to the end of another busy academic year and yet again the boys must be 

commended for developing many fine skills during this academic year.  They are real ambassadors 

who not only learn to give of their best within the classroom but also involve themselves in extra-

curricular participation and activities which support others.  These are the valuable traits of a typical 

Malachian.  

 

Your son’s report is now available on ParentApp. It provides you with a sense of how he has 

performed during his second year at the College and the progress he is making to date. Please take 

time to read over the report with him and help him to prepare for the next stage and to be ready to 

embrace all the challenges and opportunities of next year and beyond. We are very proud of the way 

in which our boys have remained engaged with us over the past two academic years, and they have 

demonstrated commendable resilience and as such made our College family even stronger and more 

cohesive. I am very grateful to Miss Bell and the Year 9 pastoral team for all of their support over the 

past academic year. If you have any concerns about your son’s progress please contact Miss Bell, 

Head of Year. The College site will remain open for most of the summer break and our teaching staff 

team will be returning to the College site on 20 August.  

 

You will receive further correspondence during the Summer, via ParentApp, informing you of the 

arrangements for the beginning of 2024-25 academic year. In the meantime, please note that your son 

will return for an Induction session on Wednesday 28 August, 9:30 – 12 noon. Year 10 pupils 

are then not required to be in school again until Monday 2 September, when academic classes 

shall commence.  

 

We also remind you of our College regulations and adherence to the uniform which should be worn 

correctly and with great pride, including hair styles. Therefore, we look forward to welcoming all 

students back, prepared to practise all of our routines which help to bind us together as a closely-

knitted and special College family unit and team. In the meantime, we wish you a relaxing and 

enjoyable Summer. 

 

Gloria ab Intus, 

 
Mr P McBride 

Principal 
 


